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Calibre Systems Makes a Generous Donation to Iowa PVA 
 

Calibre Systems is a company which provides contracted training and support at Camp 

Dodge in Johnston, IA.  There are currently 18 Calibre contract employees providing 

services at Camp Dodge.  (Of the 18 employees, 17 are veterans. )  These employees of 

Calibre petitioned their parent company to donate to the Iowa Chapter of Paralyzed 

Veterans of America.  

 

Ronald Smith (left), Kristi Franzen (middle) and Gary Cory (right) representing Calibre 

Systems, presented IPVA President Jon Schneider with a generous check for $500 at the 

Iowa PVA Board of Directors meeting on November 19, 2014. 
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A Message From The President  

Jon R. Schneider  

Leadership Changes Coming to the Des Moines and  

Iowa City VA Medical Centers 

 

Changes are again coming to the Des Moines 

VA Medical Center with the naming of Judith 

Johnson-Mekota to the position of Director of 

the Iowa City VA Medical Center.  Johnson-

Mekota was named Director of the Des Moines 

VA Medical Center in late 2013.  On January 9, 

2015 it was announced that she had been        

appointed as the new Director in Iowa City. 

 

A spokesman for the Iowa City VAMC stated 

that the Iowa City facility serves a larger        

veterans population than the Des Moines 

VAMC.  Johnson-Mekota will replace former 

Iowa City VA Director, Barry Sharp, who       

retired last year.  During the interim, a number 

of administrators have served as Acting Directors at the Iowa City facility. 

 

As some of you may know, the Iowa City VAMC  provides care to some 40,000     

veterans from Eastern Iowa and Western Illinois.  Iowa City has a budget of           

approximately $182 million, has 1100 employees at the Iowa City VAMC and 10 

CBOCs.  There are currently approximately 180 patients enrolled in the Iowa City 

SCI/D clinic.  

 

At the time of the news release announcing Ms. Johnson-Mekotaôs appointment to 

Director at the Iowa City VA facility, no acknowledgment  was made regarding the 

opening this would leave at the Des Moines VAMC.  Spokesmen for the Des Moines 

VA were not available for comment. 

 

I speak to this issue because all of our IPVA members and other disabled veterans are 

served by each of these healthcare systems and facilities.  Leadership changes at these 

facilities need to be made public as soon as possible especially with the recent  

problems experienced and brought to light within the VA Health Care System. 

 

Please know that we will watch these and all leadership changes and developments 

and report to our membership as soon as information is available. 

 

JRS 
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2014 IPVA Deer Hunt 

by Kenny Lloyd 

National Director 

This year our deer hunt was held during the second shotgun season. The first shotgun season was for 
bucks only in our area. I know everyone would like to take a buck, but when you have seven or eight guys 
hunting like we do every year it makes it hard for all the hunters to fill their tags. I know from years past 
changing to second shotgun season was going to be challenging too. When the deer are shot at during the 
first shotgun season, the deer are really spooked and hard to shoot by the time second season begins. On 
an average about half the guys get bucks anyway during the first shotgun season but I know everyone 
would like a chance to shoot a deer (buck or doe) and that is why I changed to second shotgun season. 

The weather was a lot warmer this year and made it a lot better to sit out there waiting for a deer. We had a 
member from Fort Madison that came to hunt with us for the first time. Although he did not get a deer, he 
was able to shoot at one. He only hunted one day but he told me he would be back next year to try again. 
That left seven of us to fill our tags and yes we did fill seven tags. We always plan for a two day hunt but if 
not all the tags are filled we continue to go out daily until we fill the tags or the season runs out. We did 
very well because by the third day we only had one tag to fill and by Monday afternoon we had that tag 
filled. I was very happy because I was not planning on everyone filling their tags like we had in the past. 
Granted we only had one person that did not but I believe if he could have stayed to hunt with us we could 
have filled that tag too. Our success rate of filling our deer tags has been 100% the last few years.  

If you or someone that you know is disabled and would like the chance to go hunting with us you can call 
the Iowa PVA office at 1-888-909-4782. 


